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             STATE OF NEW YORK 

        
________________________________________________________________________ 
  
                                          5223 
  
                               2007-2008 Regular Sessions 
  

                 IN SENATE 

  
                                     April 25, 2007 
                                       ___________ 
  
        Introduced  by  Sen. PADAVAN -- read twice and ordered printed, and 
when 
          printed to be committed to the Committee on Cities 
  
        AN ACT to amend the administrative code of the  city  of  New  York,  
in 
          relation  to  creating  a duty to reinspect and abate hazardous 
activ- 
          ities in violation of the New York city building code 
  
          The People of the State of New York, represented in Senate and  
Assem- 
        bly, do enact as follows: 
  
     1    Section  1.  Legislative  findings.  The  legislature hereby finds 
and 
     2  declares that the purpose of the New  York  city  building  code  is  
to 
     3  assure  construction  and  building  safety  as  well as to preserve 
the 
     4  integrity of the individual neighborhoods  in  the  city  of  New  
York. 
     5  Furthermore,  the  health  and  safety  of  the population living in 
and 
     6  around the many construction projects within such  a  densely  
populated 
     7  city  is  a matter of state concern as pressure mounts to build more 
and 
     8  more while completing projects in the shortest time possible. 
     9    § 2. The administrative code of the city of New  York  is  amended  
by 
    10  adding a new section 26-126.2.1 to read as follows: 
    11    §  26-126.2.1  Website  publication  of hazardous violations. a.   
The 
    12  commissioner shall cause a list of all violations of the  building  
code 



    13  which  in  the  commissioner's  discretion  have  been  determined to 
be 
    14  hazardous to be published on the department of  buildings  part  of  
the 
    15  official New York city government website, including for each 
violation, 
    16  the  violation  type,  the applicable section of the code, the 
violation 
    17  description, the applicable remedy, a description  of  the  process  
for 
    18  correcting  the  violation,  and such other pertinent information as 
the 
    19  commissioner may deem necessary. On and after the effective date of 
this 
    20  section, additions, deletions  or  changes  to  the  list  of  
hazardous 
    21  violations  shall  be subject to the New York city administrative 
proce- 
    22  dure act, sections one thousand forty-one through  one  thousand  
forty- 
    23  seven of the New York city charter as amended. 
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     1    b.  Where  a  hazardous  condition has been identified and a 
violation 
     2  issued, the commissioner or the commissioner's  agent  shall  re-
inspect 
     3  the  condition  that  gave  rise to the violation deemed to be 
hazardous 
     4  within sixty days of the date of the notice of a violation, unless: 
     5    (i)  the  department determines that a certification of the 
correction 
     6  of the condition has been filed in the manner and form prescribed by 
the 
     7  department; or 
     8    (ii) the person to whom the violation has been directed has  
responded 
     9  to the environmental control board and is in compliance with 
subdivision 
    10  b of section 26-126.2. 
    11    c. If, upon re-inspection, the commissioner or his or her agent 
deter- 
    12  mines  the  condition  continues to be hazardous, and the person 
against 
    13  whom the initial violation was directed is not in compliance with 
subdi- 
    14  vision b of section 26-126.2, the commissioner shall issue the 
appropri- 
    15  ate second or subsequent violation and shall issue  a  stop-work  
notice 



    16  and  order,  pursuant  to  section  26-118,  if  the hazardous 
violation 
    17  relates to building, demolition or excavation work, or the  
commissioner 
    18  shall,  in  the  alternative  if  the hazardous condition is 
continuing, 
    19  request the corporation counsel to institute legal proceedings  
pursuant 
    20  to  section  26-120  to compel correction of the violation and abate 
the 
    21  condition. 
    22    d.  The  commissioner  shall  continue  to  re-inspect  any  
hazardous 
    23  violation  outstanding every sixty days, and shall follow the 
procedures 
    24  described in subdivisions b and c of this section, until  the  
condition 
    25  has been corrected or abated. 
    26    §  3.  This  act  shall take effect on the sixtieth day after it 
shall 
    27  have become a law. 
 


